
 

 

 
 
17 October 2016 
 
The Hon. Justice Ross AO 
President 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000 
 
BY EMAIL: amod@fwc.gov.au  
 
Dear Justice Ross, 
 
Re: AM2016/8 
 
We refer to the directions of 15 August 2016 in the above matter in which submissions 
in reply where to be made by 13 October 2016.  
 
We are not seeking to make comprehensive submissions but would ask the Full Bench 
to accept our position in relation to the submissions made by the Australian Industry 
Group (‘AIG’) and Australian Business Industrial (‘ABI’). 
 
The Transport Workers’ Union (‘TWU’) opposes the applications by AIG and ABI and 
generally supports the submissions made by the union parties. 
 
The TWU has an interest in the following awards in which all awards with the exception 
of the Airlines Operations-Ground Staff Award 2010 make provision for payment of 
wages on termination of employment. 
 
Road Transport and Distribution Award 2010 
Road Transport (Long Distance Operations) Award 2010 
Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2010 
Transport (Cash in Transit) Award 2010 
Waste Management Award 2010 
Airline Operations-Ground Staff Award 2010 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Wendy Carr 
Director of Legal 
Transport Workers’ Union of Australia 


